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Dear Colleague,

The Microbiology Department at Great Western Hospital is changing antibiotic sensitivity result reporting to reflect annual updates provided by the European Committee on Antimicrobial Susceptibility Testing (EUCAST).
EUCAST disc diffusion method is now the standard method used in most European countries and increasingly outside Europe. This means that EUCAST can draw on a wider international pool of experts and laboratories (including those in the UK) for development. Accordingly GWH are keen to support published technical improvements to the system.

From Monday 29th November the following changes will be available on our reports: 
	Definition of ‘I’

I = Susceptible, Increased exposure

The term intermediate will no longer be used.

These will still be reported using the letter I in the sensitivity results.

A microorganism is categorised as ‘Susceptible, Increased exposure’ when there is a high likelihood of therapeutic success because exposure to the agent is increased by adjusting the dosing regimen or by its concentration at the site of infection.

You will notice that more antibiotics are reported as I, particularly for Pseudomonas sp. 



	Aminoglycoside comment – S. aureus, Pseudomonas, Enterobacterales

There is no longer gentamicin data for Pseudomonas sp. 

This has been replaced by a comment 

“Gentamicin sensitivity data is no longer available from EUCAST, please refer to clinical guidance provided”.

For S. aureus and Enterobacterales, gentamicin will still be reported, but with the addition of the above comment. 



	IV and oral data is now reported for
H. influenzae- co-amoxiclav  

Enterobacerales (urines) - fosfomycin 



	New Sensitvity results now available 

We are know able to provide sensitivity results for Bacillus sp (except B. anthracis)

and levofloxacin for S. pneumoniae isolates.



	Significant isolates from eyes

Ofloxacin is no longer tested and reported. 

Significant isolates will be reported with chloramphenicol, moxifloxacin and ciprofloxacin where applicable.  




For extra guidance on these changes comprehensive detail is provided by EUCAST via the following link:     

https://www.eucast.org/fileadmin/src/media/PDFs/EUCAST_files/Guidance_documents/To_clinical_colleagues_on_recent_changes_in_clinical_microbiology_susceptibility_reports_9_July2021.pdf
Yours sincerely,   
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	Mitchell Scott Reed BSc MSc FIMBS

Microbiology Laboratory Manager

Greta Western Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust 

Swindon 

SN3 6BB

T:  01793 604804

E: mitchell.reed@nhs.net


	Dr Melanie P Wilson MBBS MSc FRCPath
Microbiology Consultant and Joint Clinical Lead for Pathology 

Department of Microbiology

Great Western Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust

Great Western Hospital

Marlborough Rd

Swindon

Wiltshire

SN3 6BB

 

T: 01793 604801

E: melanie.wilson10@nhs.net
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